
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – JUNE 20, 2005 

REQUEST TO YORK REGION FOR INSTALLATION OF A TRAFFIC LIGHT:  
INTERSECTION OF RUTHERFORD ROAD AND FOREST FOUNTAIN DRIVE, WOODBRIDGE 

Recommendation 

Councillor Carella recommends that the Region of York be requested to conduct a study to 
determine if the installation of the a traffic signal at the intersection of Rutherford Road and Forest 
Fountain Drive, in Woodbridge, is warranted at this time. 

 
Economic Impact 
 
Nil 

Purpose 

To determine if traffic volume at this intersection is sufficient to warrant the installation by the 
Region of York of a four-way traffic light at this intersection. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

In the spring of 2004, the Region of York conducted a traffic study at this intersection, determining 
that a signal was not warranted at that time. However, fourteen months have elapsed since that 
study and residents are of the opinion that such a light may now be warranted. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

If a traffic light is warranted at this location---an issue which can only be determined by the 
Region of York, said light should be installed, to enhance the safe flow of traffic at this location. 

Attachments 

None 

Report prepared 

Councillor Tony Carella 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
Tony Carella 
Councillor – Ward 2 
 


